
Lebanon Historical Society Newsletter                  Summer 2018  Page 1 

 

  Saturday June 2    

12pmñ3pm 

Car Rally  

All antique & collectible 

 cars & trucks welcome.   

Parking at the museum  

and at the town parking  

lot next to the museum 

Take a peek at our new exhibit 

on transportation in Lebanon 

 
 

 
  Sat. & Sun., June 2 & 3    

12pmñ4pm 

òLetterboxing Around 

 the Greenó 

Follow the letterboxing trail 

along the Green  

 
 
 

 

 Wednesday, June 6    

7pm 

òChanges in the Lebanon 

Landscape. What Would 

Thoreau Think ?ó  

Dr. Robert Thorson, Author 

 & UConn Professor of Geology 

 Talk and book signing along 

with a reprint of his  

published work on Lebanon. 

Members free,  

non-members $2. 

 Refreshments 

 

A Brief History of the Liberty Hill Log Cabin  
By Ed Tollmann 

   Benjamin Dziadul and his brother 

Joseph purchased a 16-acre parcel of 

land situated on the westerly side of 

Route 87 and abutting the northerly  

side of Tobacco Street. The property 

was split, with Ben keeping the land 

abutting Tobacco Street. In 1930,  

Ben started building what would 

become  

The Liberty 

Hill Log Cabin 

Restaurant. 

   Conversations 

on the phone with 

the Dziadulõs son, 

Ben, (some people 

in town still refer to 

him as Little Benny) 

who is probably 95 

now, revealed the 

following to me:  

   When the trolley 

lines stopped  

running from 

Coventry south 

to New London, 

his dad got 

permission 

to take 

possession of  

any or all the 

telegraph poles 

running along  

the trolley line. 

Ben and his dad 

went down 

through Peck 

Continued on page 8 

See page 4 & 5 

for more events 

Recip ien t  o f  NEMA New England Museum Associa t ion Fi rs t  Place Newsle t ter  Award  

Newsletter for the Lebanon Historical Society  

Vol. 10  No. 3                             Summer 2018  

Unless noted all programs &  
events are open to the public 
 and are held at the museum. 

                                           Above: 1933 photo of Ben 

                                          Dziadul standing on the bridge 

over the rock garden at the Liberty Hill Log Cabin.  

Left: photo of Ben Dziadul Jr, known as Little Benny. 

1933 photo of the Liberty Hill Log Cabin  

f 

f 

f 

f 



Page 2             Summer  2018                   Lebanon Historical Society

 

The mission of the  

 Lebanon Historical 

Society  

To encourage a sense  

of community, the 

Lebanon Historical  

Society connects  

residents and visitors  

with the people, places, 

objects and stories  

of the Townõs past.  

 Board of Trustees  

From the President  

Rick Kane 
 

   Our Society and town lost another asset this year in the passing of Howard Wayland. 

Howard was the Society ôs President from 2001 to 2006. President, facility manager for 

many years, and always an available resource, he will be missed. In his closing remarks 

as his presidential term came to an end he wrote: òWe, as a society, owe a lot of 

gratitude to all those past officers and board members who founded the organization 

and guided it through some rough times to make it what it is today. I only hope that my 

service has, in some small way, helped to improve it.ó  

   Howard introduced a strategic planning process and periodic review to the Society, 

initiated the Annual Appeal and essentially brought a level of institutional maturity to a 

growing organization. He was the right man for the time and we appreciate all he 

accomplished on our behalf. I am certain we can agree that not ôin a small way,õ but a 

big way, he helped improve the Lebanon Historical Society. 

   Our Society enjoyed our 2018 Annual meeting on May 6. The slate of Society Board 

members were elected with many returning to serve another term. Suzanne Yeo has 

returned after a one year mandatory absence to fill an At-Large seat and Tom Meyer 

joins the Society Board for the first time to take the chairmanship of Collections 

Committee.  

   Tom takes over for Dan Moore who has been an extremely valuable and hard-

working member of the society for years. Dan has contributed many hours of his 

limited time to the Society on many projects and committees. He has always been 

there when asked and needed. Dan spent many an hour assisting Glenn Pianka (and 

others) restoring the Pastorõs Library, installing the stairs to the back door of the 

Beaumont House to make sure they were safe and secure, and many other projects on 

the campus. Dan has also annually arranged for Prides Corner Farms to provide 

flowering plants to decorate the tents at Evening at the Museum. Thanks Dan for 

all you have done and will continue to do in the future.  

   A new exhibit opened following the business portion of the Annual Meeting. ð 

òFrom Here to There: Transportation to, from, within and around Lebanon .ó 

Many, many hours, over a year and a half,  went into the research and development of 

this exhibit. I do think you will enjoy touring and reading all the interesting aspects of 

this exhibit. Thanks to the many volunteers and staff that produced yet another great 

exhibit. I bring special attention to the life-sized ox created by our Exhibit Committee 

chair, Marianne Freschlin. Marianneõs earlier experience with creating breads and 

cheese wheels for display in the Beaumont House buttery prepared her well for  

the creation of the amazingly realistic ox! 

   The Society continues to update the campus facilities and grounds. Much has been 

accomplished but much still on the list. Over the next several weeks and months, you 

will see considerable activity on the changes to the landscape of the campus. By this 

publication, a òrain gardenó will have been created at right front of the entry driveway. 

This should help with the water runoff from Trumbull Highway and limit some of the 

erosion we experience on our driveway. The rain garden is provided by the Eastern 

Connecticut Conservation District (ECCD) which developed a program to conduct 

workshops and install as many as 100 rain gardens and 100 rain barrels throughout 

eastern Connecticut. The ECCD is partnering with the Connecticut Rivers Council 

of Boy Scouts of America to install the first project rain garden here. This program 

is being funded by the Long Island Sound Futures Fund.   

The water collected in our rain garden will actually flow from the rear of our property 

to the Susquetonscut Brook to the Yantic River on to the Thames and into Long 

Island Sound.    

The rain garden will be followed with other projects that alter look and usefulness of 

the campus. 
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Directorôs Message 
Donna Baron 

   Daily operations at the Lebanon Historical Society Museum depends on the staff and 

an amazing group of volunteers.  Between May 1, 2017 and May 2018, we recorded 

520 volunteer visits at the Museum ð not hours, visits.  Each visit represents between 

one and six hours of work in all kinds of activities.  April 15 to 21, 2018 was National 

Volunteer Week which reminded Museum staff to recognize our unpaid but very 

important colleagues and the work they do. 

   School programs:  Kathy Schultz, Donna Koenig, Connie Tormey, Beth 

Iacampo, Edna Pelto & Suzanne Yeo and joining us in May & June: Carol 

Faustman, Meg Rackliffe, Tony Tyler & John Knudsen  

   Historic buildings docents: Dana Kessler, Dennis Guilmette, John Knudsen,  

Sierra McElroy, Mike Goodwin, Deb Jani, Matt Flegert, Connie & Dennis Tormey 

   Exhibit research: Carol Faustman, Meg Rackliffe, Dana Kessler, Brian Bartizek, 

Katie Davis, Matt Flegert & Tom Meyer  

   Exhibit installation: Marianne Freschlin, Marty Kendall, Brian Bartizek, Art 

Wallace, Rick Kane, Carol Faustman, Dana Kessler & Steve Hogan 

   Program planning & hospitality: Genevieve Nowosad, Lydia Myers, Beth Iacampo, 

Suzanne Yeo, Kathy Schultz & Pam Handfield 

    Gardening: Connie Berglund, Joyce Reynolds & Sandra Crosthwaite 

   Collections: Abby Miner, Sue Kane, Linda Wallace, Brian Bartizek, Dan Moore 

& Marty Kendall  

   Genealogy: Lindy Brunkhorst-Olewine 

   Historic buildings: Brian Bartizek, Rick Kane, Art Wallace, Dan Moore, Bob 

Chalifoux & Bob Chalifoux, Jr. 

   Buildings & grounds: Art Wallace, Rick Kane, 

Ed Tollmann & Keith LaPorte and others 

helping during spring and fall clean-ups 
 

Plus all the wonderful volunteers who donate 

their time to make our Community Events 

(Memorial Day parade float, Evening at the 

Museum, Antique Show & Tree Lighting) great 

successes every year. 
 

All these volunteers and their efforts highlight the 

wide ranges of activities undertaken here at the 

Museum.  We are rarely bored and there is 

always something new and different to do. When 

you see any of these folks, please thank them for 

their efforts on behalf of the Historical Society.  

Wonõt you consider joining them?   

 
Trivia  Answer:  

In 1910,  

Charles L. Goodrich  

was the owner of the  

first car in Lebanon  

Would you be willing 

to sponsor our 

newsletter? 

Every issue of the 

newsletter costs $300 

to produce 

 and mail.  

We are always in need 

of full or partial 

sponsorship. 

 If you are interested 

please contact us at 

860-642-6579. Welcome  
to our newest members 

 

Silver Benefactor 

Dr. & Mrs. Zoran Pazameta  

of Lebanon 
 

Family 
Stephen Preli & Family  

of Lebanon 
 
 

Individual Senior 

Dr. Carter Broach  

of Pennsylvania  
 

Eric Fowler  

of Pennsylvania  
 

  

Senior Couple 

Charles & Jane Watras  

of Suffield 
 
 

Please visit our new website for current  

information on events and programs.  

You can now pay online to 

renew your membership! 


